
CITY COUNCIL 
30 NOVEMBER 1995 

APPROVAL OF THE ORDER OF BUSINESS, 
ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS 

At the request of the Acting City Clerk, Council agreed 

• 
to add: 

20.1 	Williams Lake Lands 	(Alderman Hanson) 
20.2 	Public Gardens 	(Alderman Downey) 
20.3 	Vacation Carry Over 
20.4 	Report from Advisory Committee on Accessible Taxicabs 

Re: 	Extended Hours - Accessible Taxicab Service 

At the request of the Acting City Clerk, Council agreed 
to delete: 

5.2 	Case 	No. 	7151: 	Peninsula 	and 	Mainland 	LUB 	- 
Housekeeping Amendments #12 

10.1 	Taxi School 	(deferred to the next City Council meeting 
of December 14, 	1995) 

The agenda, 	as amended, 	was approved on 	a motion by 
Alderman Blumenthal, seconded by Alderman Uteck. 

DEFERRED ITEMS 

Case No. 7140: Closure of Unused Portion 
of Barrington Street and Land Conveyance 

A public hearing into the above matter was held on 22 
November 1995. 

In 	response to 	a question 	from Alderman 	Blumenthal, 
the Acting City Clerk advised that no correspondence either for 
or against the closure was received. 

MOVED 	by 	Alderman 	Blumenthal, 	seconded 	by 	Alderman 
Uteck that Council: 

1. 	Close 	and 	remove 	the 	street 	lines 	from 	an 

4111 
unused portion of Barrington Street adjacent 
to and west of Seaview Memorial Park as 
generally shown on Map 1 of the staff report 
dated 4 October 1995. 

Lay down street lines for the port road of 
53 feet wide in the area west of Seaview 
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Memorial Park as generally shown on Map 2 of the staff 
report dated 4 October 1995; and 

3. 	Confirm the approval of 15 December 1994 to 
transfer title to the approximately two acres 
of land immediately west of Seaview Memorial 
Park as shown on Map 3 (of the staff report 
dated 4 October 1995) to the Africville 
Genealogy Society for the nominal 
consideration of one dollar for the purposes 
of rebuilding of Seaview United Baptist 
Church. The transfer cannot take place until 
approval of the closure of Barrington Street 
by the Minister of Municipal Affairs, release 
by the Province from the provisions of the 
lease, and approval of a final plan of 
subdivision. 

The Acting 	City Clerk 	advised 	that Alderman 	Pottie, 
due to his absence at the public hearing, should not participate 
in the vote. 

Motion 	passed 	unanimously 	with 	the 	exception 	of 
Alderman Pottie abstaining. 

Case No. 7151: Peninsula and Mainland LUB 
- Housekeeping Amendments #12 

This item was deleted during the setting of the agenda 
at 	the 	request 	of 	the 	Acting 	City 	Clerk. 	The 	item 	was 
inadvertently placed on the agenda, 	having been approved at the 
special meeting of City Council 	held on 22 November 1995. 

PETITIONS AND DELEGATIONS 

Petition Alderman Carmichael Re: Donald F. Murphy 

Alderman Carmichael 	tabled a petition 	from Donald 	F. 
Murphy (received on 23 November 1995) and requested that a staff 
report be prepared on the matter as quickly as possible. 

Petition Alderman Hanson Re: Fleming Park - Williams Lake Road 

Alderman 	Hanson 	submitted 	a 	petition 	signed 	by 	1152 
residents 	regarding 	the potential 	development of 	Fleming 	Park 
and asked that it be forwarded to staff for consideration. 
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